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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

It is wonderful to have all the children back in school for another academic year and to welcome our new 

Reception children to St Mary's.  It was lovely to see so many of you at the Mee t the Teacher meetings 

and Phonics workshop; we look forward to seeing you in school assemblies and other events.  

 

We have been lucky with the weather so far but the days can be chilly so please ensure that a coat is in 

school. 

 

Warm Regards , 

Mrs Berry and  Mrs Measham 

 

LATEST PARISH NEWSLETTER  
To read the newsletter for our parish church of St Maryõs, please visit St Marys Catholic Parish 24th 

week of the year  

Tweet of the Week  

òWhen we make space for the Lord, we are able to 

open ourselves to all of Creation and to every 

creature. We then understand that life is a gift from 

the Father, who loves us deeply and desires that we 

belong to Him and to one another. 

#SeasonOfCreation.ó  

Pope Francis (@Pontifex)  

 

School Rules:  

Be ready,  Be respectful, Be safe  

Week Commencing 23 rd  September 2024  

Tues 24 th  Sept: Year 5 Swimming  

Fri 27 th  Sept: Schools Mass at Norwich 

Cathedral (Year 6)  

http://www.stmaryscatholicprimaryipswich.com/
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/65c53ebe5dfb854f37930c9b/t/66e69daf11ca8d3fab1891d1/1726389680147/24th++Sunday+in+OT+-+Newsletter.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/65c53ebe5dfb854f37930c9b/t/66e69daf11ca8d3fab1891d1/1726389680147/24th++Sunday+in+OT+-+Newsletter.pdf
https://twitter.com/Pontifex?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


READY TO LEARN  
Please ensure that children are in the playground at 8.40am  for when the 

bell rings . The roads are busy in Ipswich but perhaps leave a few minutes 

early to account for this. A late arrival after 8.50am means the class has 

already started and this is disruptive for your child and others in the 

class. If your child arrives after 9.10am, they will be marked as 

unauthorised absence for the morning. Please remind children to come 

equipped for the day.  

 

If your child is ill, please leave a message on the School Absence Line (01473 728372) before 8am, or 

send an email to: admin@st -marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk You should report every day of your childõs 

absence. We do ask that all children wh o have been sick or had diarrhoea remain at home until 48 hours 

after the last episode of sickness or diarrhoea. Please try to make appointments outside of school hours, 

however, for unavoidable medical appointments we do request notice in advance.  

 

ATTEND ANCE 
Please take time to read and familiarise yourself with Our Lady of Walsingham Trust Attendance Policy.  

Link: Attendance Policy  Please be aware that the school is unable to authorise holiday requests for 

absence during term time.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.stmaryscatholicprimaryipswich.com/_site/data/files/policies/9CE65F08D1B54A0018439A9CE14C1128.pdf


CAR PARKING  

We are fortunate to have use of a school and church car park. Can we 

please politely remind parents/carers to drive carefully and pa rk 

considerately to keep our children safe.  Please promptly vacate the car 

park to allow others to find a space  and kindly do not block the entrance 

or exit.  

 

The roadway beyond the school is PRIVATE  and parking is not permitted . Please be considerate of our 

local neighbours and do not block driveways or  park on double yellow lines. Thank you for help and 

understanding .  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NO PHONES ON SCHOOL PREMISES  
Can we please kindly request that parents/carers do not use mobile phones 

anywhere on th e school premises (including the playground) due to 

safeguarding concerns. Many thanks for your support.  

 
 
 

 

  



FREE SCHOOL MEALS  

Your child will get free school meals if you receive any of the 

following:  

Å Income Support  

Å Income -based Job Seeker's Allowa nce 

Å Income -related Employment and Support Allowance  

Å Guarantee element of State Pension Credit  

Å Child Tax Credit but no element of Working Tax Credit and 

have an annual income (as assessed by HM Revenues & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190  

Å If you  are supported under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999  

Å Working Tax Credit during the four -week period immediately after your employment finishes or 

after you start to work fewer hours per week  

Å Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 (£616.67 

per month), as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods).  

 

To check if your child is eligible, apply online: https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children -families -and-

learning/schools/school -meals-uniforms -and-trips/apply -for -free -school-meals/  or call 0345 606 6067 

for advice.  

 
HEALTHY LU NCHES:  

We are a healthy eating school and would like to remind 

you that the children should only have a chocolate 

biscuit or small cake bar, no sweets, chocolate bars or 

lollies are allowed. Please can we also remind everyone 

that we are a nut - free school . Please do not send any 

types of nuts to school, including food containing them 

(ie nut butters, Nutella and cereal -bars). We do have 

children with allergies. Many thanks for helping to keep 

everyone safe.  

 

KS2 PAYING FOR SCHOOL MEALS  
A polite reminder tha t school meals should be paid for in advance. Please make sure that your childõs 

lunch account is in credit.  

 

COOL MILK  
If your child is older than 5 but you would like to pay for them to 

receive a morning glass of milk  (current price 31 pence per day) , you 

can register using the link and pay Cool Milk. coolmilk.com  

 

PARENT/CARER COMMUNICATION  
Can parents/carers please ensure that you are signed up to our communication and 

data system, Arbor. It is very important tha t everyone is able to access this system, 

which is our primary means of communicating important information. Arbor is also 

used to handle payments for school meals, wraparound, clubs and trips. If you are 

having difficulty, please email the School Office:  

admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk   

 
 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-meals-uniforms-and-trips/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-meals-uniforms-and-trips/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://coolmilk.com/
mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk


CENSUS DAY THURSDAY 3RD OCTOBER 202 4 

Our school census day will be held on Thursday 3rd October. We need as 

many children to have a school meal that d ay as possible please, as the more 

we have the more funding the school receives from the Department for 

Education. Please see below menu ð wedges will be served instead of skinny 

fries.  

 

CONTACT INFORMATION  
It is extremely important to notify  us of any change of contact 

details  as and when they occur.  You can request updates to be 

made directly via Arbor, or email the school office: admin@st-

marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk  

Please also notify us if your child is diagnosed with a new medical 

condition, or if their current condition has changed (i.e. different medication). We will shortly be sending 

out data collection sheets, to confirm if the details which we currently hold are correct. Many thanks f or 

your co-operation  

  

mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk


APPLICATIONS FOR SECONDARY SCHOOLS 

SEPTEMBER 2025 
Secondary school applications (for those children currently in year 

6, going into year 7  in September 2025 ) are now open and will close 

on 31 st  October 202 4. You need to apply direct ly to Suffolk 

County Council and remember to check if your new school requires 

a Supplementary Information Form (SIF); if needed, these should 

be sent direct to your chosen new school.  

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children -families -and-learning/schools/school -places/apply -for -a-

secondary-school-place-2025 -2026  

 

APPLICATIONS FOR RECEPTION CLASS SEPTEMBER 2025  
Application s for a place in the Reception class for September 202 5 should be 

made by the deadline date of 15th January 202 5. The application should be 

made online via the Suffolk County Council Admissions website  

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children -families -and-learning/schools/school -

places/apply -for -a-primary -school-place-2025 -2026  

 

IMPORTANT: St Mary's require s a completed Suppl ementary Information 

Form (SIF) which should be sent to the school before  the  15 th  J anuary deadline please. The 

Supplementary Information Form (SIF) can be found on our website under Key Information -  

Admissions 

 

 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place-2025-2026
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place-2025-2026
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-primary-school-place-2025-2026
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-primary-school-place-2025-2026


JOB VACANCIES   

Effective as soon as po ssible, we have vacancies in school for midday supervisors 

to help with our busy lunchtimes during term time. The hours are 11.40am ð 12.50pm 

(70mins per day); five days per week. The current hourly rate is £1 1.98 for 38 

weeks per year (plus 5 weeks paid h oliday). This is an excellent opportunity to get 

paid experience of working in a school. If you would like to know more or know of 

someone who would like this role, please email:  admin@st-marys-

ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk     

 

THRIVE  
Thrive offers a free programme for Suffolk residents looking for 

support to get into, or progress in work.  

 

Dependent on location, Anglia Care Trust or Access Community 

Trust will listen to your goals and assess your needs , creating a 

personalised support and advice programme. Additional support 

will be delivered by Suffolk New College, East Coast College or 

West Suffolk College.  Working together, they provide the support, skills, information and advice to enable 

every adul t to thrive.  

 

Access Community Trust (East Suffolk and West Suffolk District areas): thrive@accessct.org  or 01502 

527200 (option zero)  

 

Anglia Care Trust (Ipswich and Babergh and Mid Suffolk District areas): thrive@angliacaretrust.org.uk or 

01473 622 888  

 

Please register as early as possible to secure your place as these are subject to availability.  For more 

information please visit: https://www.suffolk.ac.uk/about/projects -innovation/thrive/  
 

DYSLEXIA AWARENESS  
The SpLD Service will be holding special events during Dyslexia 

Awareness Week, 7 th -11th  October 2024 , including:  

 
Signs that you r child may have dyslexia (Virtual): Tuesday 

8th  October 2024 (1.30pm - 2.15pm)  

What can I do if my child is finding it difficult to read and write? How can I support them?  

Click here to book  

 

BIKEABILITY CYCLE TO SCHOOL WEEK   
Bikeability is asking children and their parents or 

carers to make a pledge as part of Cycle to School 

week which is taking place from M onday 23 rd  to 

Friday 27 th  September.  

There are a number of pledges to choose from, 

including cycling to school every day during Cycle to School Week, swapping one car journey for cycling, 

discovering somewhere new on your bike or going on a bike ride with your family.  Youõll get a great activity 

pack once you make a pledge plus youõll be entered into the prize draw to win a Squish childrenõs bike worth 

£329!  https://www.bikeability.org.uk/cycl etoschoolweek/  

 

mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
mailto:thrive@accessct.org
mailto:thrive@angliacaretrust.org.uk
https://www.suffolk.ac.uk/about/projects-innovation/thrive/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7GqcEEZQlUqPPIT2O6GK9Kf18QXjRvdNqHxL1y4HZIpUNUM4UDJVV0I3SDFVVFZZNDJTQlA3UFo3Ni4u
https://www.bikeability.org.uk/cycletoschoolweek/


Click here to register  

Click here to register   

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sen-support-in-schools-tickets-945510887517?aff=oddtdtcreator&_gl=1%2A2nz5n7%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2AMjEyODc4NzYyLjE3MjA2OTI1MTI.%2A_ga_TQVES5V6SH%2AMTcyMDY5MjUxMi4xLjAuMTcyMDY5MjUxMi4wLjAuMA..
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/working-with-schools-tickets-945516434107?aff=oddtdtcreator&_gl=1%2A1gpipkh%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2ANjg5MDE2MTc1LjE3MjA2OTI5MTY.%2A_ga_TQVES5V6SH%2AMTcyMDY5MjkxNi4xLjAuMTcyMDY5MjkxNi4wLjAuMA..


 

Click here to register  

Click here to register  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/sen-support-in-early-years-settings-tickets-945519202387?aff=oddtdtcreator&_gl=1%2A127cqlw%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2AMTQ5ODc0NDU0Mi4xNzIwNjkzNDcx%2A_ga_TQVES5V6SH%2AMTcyMDY5MzQ3MC4xLjAuMTcyMDY5MzQ3MC4wLjAuMA..
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ehc-needs-assessments-tickets-945522141177?aff=oddtdtcreator&_gl=1%2Al9khn8%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2AMzM1NzQ3ODUwLjE3MjA2OTQwMzc.%2A_ga_TQVES5V6SH%2AMTcyMDY5NDAzNy4xLjAuMTcyMDY5NDAzNy4wLjAuMA..


SPORTS CLUBS AUTUMN  TERM 2024  
Mondays 

Football Club (years 4, 5 & 6 boys) 3.30 -4.30pm.  

No club on 4 th  Nov (PD Day) 

 
Wednesdays  

Multisports Club (years 1, 2 & 3) starts at 8am.  THIS CLUB IS 

FULL 

Netba ll Club (years 5 & 6 girls) 3.30 -4.30pm.  

 

Thursdays  

Football Club (years  4, 5 & 6 girls) starts at 8am.   

 
Fridays  

Handball & Dodgeball ( years 4, 5 & 6 ) starts at 12.10pm.   

Multispor t s Club (years 4, 5 & 6) 3.30 -4.30pm. 

 

If you wish to enquire if space is still available, please contact the School Office: admin@st-marys-

ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MUSIC LESSONS  
Reminder of days when pre -booked and pre -paid lessons take place.  

Mondays - Violin 

Wednesdays ð Brass 

Thursdays ð Woodwind 

Please encourage your children to remember their instrument!  
 

mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk


 

BOOKTRUST 
Visit the BookTrust website for ôStarting school or nursery: 5 top tips and 10 books 

to tryõ. 

BookTrust  

 
 

 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  

MRS SNOWDEN ! 
Welcome to the world, Harry and Lily 

Snowdon, born on 29 th  August weighing 

5lb and 8oz and 4lb and 8oz. Mum and 

babies doing well and are back at home 

with Dad and Jack.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/news-and-features/features/2024/august/starting-school-or-nursery-5-top-tips-and-10-books-to-try/?utm_source=clickdimensions&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=families_newsletter&utm_content=box1_sep2024&_cldee=93qB4a6AZ1JhI5zQQT9BtdOfUB0HgGj0zHUZ687NT_tJolbyM2dAm0qSNhCqdcdA&recipientid=contact-175d6cf58548e8118137e0071b668031-73deceb26b6d414da02d46007d4bea2f&esid=a504ba51-b46e-ef11-a670-000d3ab060fa

